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Tēnā tātou katoa, 
 
Thank you to all the staff, whānau and students  
involved in Fia Fia night, which was held last 
Thursday. It was a great evening and students  
performed with pride. The food available was also 
well-received. 
 
Also a big thank-you to everyone involved in the 
visit from the Yakushima students, particularly their 
school ‘buddies’, teachers and who included them 
in classes or provided courses, and to the 
homestay families. Also thank you to Mrs 
Lambrechts for organising the programme and to 
Mr Grant for working with the students. The  
students truly enjoyed their time in Dargaville and 
we look forward to hosting another group visiting 
next year. 
 
A number of our students have been involved in 
competitions that have taken place over the last 
couple of weeks. The first of these was the Tai 
Tokerau Mathex competition in Whangarei.  
Although neither of teams were placed, they did 
well. On Wednesday, students were in the EPro8  
Challenge Finals in Auckland. Coming up is the 
Senior Tourism class trip to Rotorua. 
 
We have the school Open Evening and Subject 
Expo taking place on Thursday 29 August, with 
planning for this well underway. There will be a 
number of displays and tours will be available until 
6pm. 
 
We have changed the name of Academic  
Coaching to Hui Whānau. These will take place on 
the 5th and 6th of September. The Hui Whānau are 
a good opportunity to meet and discuss the 
progress of your child(ren) as well as next steps. It 
will also be possible to make appointments to see 
subject teachers. More information about the Hui 
Whānau is included in the newsletter. 
 
 
 

The second round of co-requisite examinations 
will be taking place over a number of days,  
starting in the week beginning Monday 9  
September. Students will be informed if they are 
sitting these assessments and the timetable for 
this. Also the senior school examinations start on 
Monday September 18. As I have shared  
previously, these examinations are important, 
both as a gauge of preparedness, but also to  
assist with preparing a derived grade if one is  
required. Students should be studying in  
preparation for these. 
 
Next week, we will be conducting student  
wellbeing surveys with a number  of students from 
every year level. If you do not  consent to your 
child participating in this survey, please let the 
school office know before Tuesday 20th August. 
   
As I have spoken about previously, our focus on 
attendance continues as does showing respect. 
Respect in a nutshell, is about treating other  
people how you want to be treated yourself. This 
includes greeting people and showing good  
manners; using ‘please’ as well as ‘thank you’ 
make a big different. 
 
Nāku nā 
 
 
 
Mike Houghton 
Tumuaki 
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Defensive Driving  
 

Defensive Driving Course for Term 3 
(Last course of the year) 

 
September 9, 11, 16, 18 

Monday and Wednesday evenings, 
with a practice drive with the  

instructor on a weekend day that suits 
you. 

 
Only $20 (subsided by over $200) 

 
Book your place at the school office 

Limited places 



Trustee Treasure 

 

 

 
The Board of Trustees encourages parents to 
read to their children, have books available, take 
trips, guide TV watching, and to provide  
stimulating experiences; these all contribute to 
student achievement. It is well documented that 
families whose children are doing well in school 
encourage reading, writing, and discussions 
among family members.   
Examples: Reading, listening to children read, 
and talking about what is being read. 



Dean Report 
Matt McCahon —Year 10 Dean 

 

Diary Dates 
Tuesday 20th August  Visiting Author— 

Deborah Robertson 

BOT Meeting 

Tuesday 20th August 

and  

Wednesday 21st  

August  

ITC Tourism Short 

Course 

Friday 23rd August Future Pathways Day 

Saturday 24th August  

to 

Wednesday 28th  

August 

Senior Tourism Trip—

Rotorua 

Wednesday 28th  

August  

Senior Options Sheets 

go home 

Thursday 29th August School Open Day 

 Kia Ora, 
 
Firstly, I would like to say that we are now deep into 
our year so we all should understand the uniform 
that our students, should be wearing to school. 
Now we are in winter months. I am starting to see 
more non-uniform hoodies, track pants and socks 
and sandals. There items are not a part of our uni-
form and we need to tidy this up. 
  
As our year 10 students are coming to the end of 
their junior schooling, they need to start thinking 
about what subjects they would like to take in year 
11. Have a chat to your child around this topic so 
they can start getting an idea of what they would 
like to do. 
  
(Go the All Blacks !) 

There have been updates made to our policies 
for Inclusive School Culture, Bullying &  
Harassment, Concerns and Complaints and  
Student Attendance.  To view policies, please go 
into the School Docs website.  Our office staff 

can assist you with the password.  

From the Board 


